Target Population and Needs Assessment

According to the July 2006 HIV/AIDS Epidemiology Report prepared by the 
Grant County Health Services Department, an estimated 4,900 Grant County residents have been infected with Human Immunodeficiency Virus (HIV).  Of this population,  2,538 have been reported to have Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndrome (AIDS). 

The HIV epidemic has hit West Grant County particularly hard.  Although the region has only about 23% of the County’s total population, it accounts for 40% of the county’s AIDS cases (352 PLWAs in 2004 and 652 deaths by that same year) and 37% of the County’s reported HIV cases. The city of Seaside is the most impacted area in Grant County – for every 1000 residents, 6 people have been diagnosed with AIDS.  Sixty-two percent (62%) of those living with HIV or AIDS are residents of Seaside.
The population groups most affected by the HIV epidemic in West Grant County have been different form those affected elsewhere in the County.  Both minorities and women have been more heavily impacted in West Grant County.  People of color comprise approximately 67% of all reported AIDS cases in this region compared with approximately 55% for the County as a whole.  And women account for more than 70% of all HIV cases.

Central Grant County has a different population group.  74% of those living with HIV are white males and 74% of PLWA are also white males.  East Grant County has a much more diverse spread for both HIV infection and for PLWA.  There is an increasing percentage of Latinos, 21% PLWA and 22% living with HIV, in East County than in any other region within Grant County.  With little to no public transportation available the barriers for access to health care are most acute in the far eastern region of the county that is seeing the most in population growth.  

According to the previous Epidemiology Report, the known early deaths of Grant County residents from AIDS represent a loss of over 40,000 years of productive life.  If all HIV-infected persons die from AIDS, our communities could lose an additional 100,000 productive years of life.   During the next few years, treating people with AIDS in the County could cost up to $45 million each year.

A primary issue in Grant County is the large and growing association between HIV and substance abuse.  At least 28% of people living with HIV or AIDS identify injection drug use as the probable cause of transmission; many others contracted HIV through sexual activity with a partner who is a drug user.  According to the HIV/AIDS Epidemiology Report, at least 49% of HIV-positive heterosexual women were infected through contact with an IV drug user.  

Clients with substance abuse issues are increasingly at risk of rapid disease progression, homelessness, severe poverty and mental illness.  In addition, those who abuse drugs are also more likely to engage in unprotected sexual behavior — placing others at risk for being infected with HIV.  As a result, the State Office of AIDS states that there is an urgent and continuing need for more HIV-specific substance abuse programs and an integration of these programs with case management and traditional HIV service delivery models. 
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